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Rolette County Wellness Coalition


Monthly Meeting Minutes


December 12, 2017





Mission: To promote healthy lifestyles for the people of Rolette County.


Members Present:


Judy Martinson, Tobacco Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Julie Baumgarn, Lake Region Human Services


Jodi Hajicek, PFS-Underage Alcohol Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Renae Henderson, Rolette County Public Health


Sara Hendrickson, Rolette County Public Health





Jodie made a motion to approve the minutes and Julie seconded the  November minutes





Partnership for Success-Jodi


PFS is starting to focus more on coalition’s once again


Jodi will be attending law enforcement training in Watford City and 2 individuals will be attending with her. One is from the Rolette County Sheriff Department and the other from Rolla City Police force. 


Jodie is working on her work book and updates as well as will be attending a training in Bismarck in January. 


The PFS results are in for the schools so individualizing them accordingly and will be going to the schools to share the information. 


Jodi has been to the St John and Rolla schools and going to Rolette school tomorrow to look for students interested in assisting with prevention efforts.





Nutrition/Fitness-No report





Tobacco & Other Drugs-


Judy shared she is part of a coalition work group thru the NDDOH/Tobacco and trying to involve more people and more new members to the coalition. 


Judy has been to Dunseith and Rolette city councils informing them of the tobacco mobile units.


Shared information regarding the FDA and the issue of menthol in cigarettes and how the tobacco companies work hard to keep people addicted and then there is more money in the tobacco company’s pockets. 





Emergency Planning-No report





Health/Wellness/Occupant Protection-


Renae reported over 1500 flu shots have been given since September 1, we are out of hi-dose


Renae is working on the HPV grant and has been to 3 of the 4 county schools


Renae is working with GSK  to try and get a lunch and learn for providers 


Rates are improving for immunizations for 13-15 year olds. She is in Dunseith the 1st and last Wednesday’s of the month and it is working out well.


Pfizer provided prepaid mailings and she has mailed out close to 100 mailings in the last 2 weeks.


Sara reported we have hired a new LPN starting January 2, 2018 to assist with Health Tracks. So far this year 694 screenings have been completed this year. One of the main issues is restrictions from the eye doctors. 














